
Priory News 2nd May 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

As a school, we are so fortunate to have such an active PTA. The 

group meet and plan together many events over the year for all 

families to enjoy. On Wednesday this week, they held a Family 

Chocolate Bingo evening—which was enjoyed by everyone 

attending, with a lot of enthusiasm in the room! Thank-you for 

coming along to the evening, and thank-you to Friends of Priory 

for organising the event.  

Over the course of the term, there are more events being held 

and FOPJS (Friends of Priory) are always keen for people to get 

involved and help. If you can spare some time, please let them 

know. You can email them at fopjs@priory.cambs.sch.uk or get 

in touch via the school office too. 

This weekend is a longer one—with the Bank Holiday Monday 

taking place. We hope you all have a great time together and 

look forward to seeing you on Tuesday. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Bank Holiday—School Closed 5th May 

Class Photographs 7th May 

TH5 Class Assembly 7th May 

VE Day Lunch 8th May 

VE Day 80th Anniversary Workshops 8th—9th  May 

Community Build Day 11th May 

Y6 SATS Week 12th—15th May 

Y4 Burwell Residential 12th—16th May 

Y3/4 Tennis Festival 20th May 

Y3 Light Workshop with Whipple         

Museum 

21st May 

Y3/4 Discos 22nd May 

End of Half-Term 23rd May 

Training Day—School Closed 2nd June 

BW3 Class Assembly 18th June 

Y6 Grafham Residential 18th—20th June 

Longsands and Ernulf Transition Days 24th—25th June 

Dan the Skipping Man 30th June—1st July 

EL4 Class Assembly 2nd July 

FOPJS Summer BBQ 4th July 

Sports Day (morning) 8th July 

Y4 Ely Cathedral Trip 16th July 

Y5/6 Discos 17th July 

End of Summer Term 23rd July 

Sunny Weather 

As the weather warms up, please can you ensure your child has 

the following in school: 

• Sun-hat 

• Filled water-bottle 

• Has sun-cream on 

Staffing 

Mrs Suttle, one of our teaching assistants, will be retiring on 

15th May. Having worked at the school for just over 10 years, 

we thank her for her hard work and cheerful spirit. I am sure you 

will join with me in wishing her the very best for her forthcoming 

retirement. 

We  are delighted to be welcoming Mrs Tuffs to our teaching 

assistant team next week. Mrs Tuffs will be joining our Year 6 

team initially. 

We are currently advertising—please do check our website for 

vacancies: www.priory.cambs.sch.uk 

Anglian Water Visit to School 

Yesterday, we learned about water. We learned what not to put 

in the sink and what to put in the sink. The first thing we did was 

make dirty water (water that is drained). In the water we added: 

water, Weetabix, coffee, oil, apple juice, sausage, tissue, wipes 

and washing powder. When we mixed it up, it turned into a     

disgusting mixture—eww! It smelt like raw fish. We even saw 

pictures about some people putting stuff in the sink 

that we shouldn’t be. We also saw a video about 

water. In the video, we saw that under the pave-

ment there are compartments for the water to go 

there when it rains. 

By Fajar, Year 5 



 








